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JUNE 2022 NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to our newest TV Chapter Members 

Steven Johnson, Lacey Anheluk, Rick Berger, Peter S. 

Davis, Rickey Hayes Sr & Family, Bruce Herb, Matt 

Herb, Talha Khan, John C. Kelly, Justin Loranger, Jim 

Mullaney, Mark Olson, Darrell Roberts & Matt Weishoff 

Our 2023 annual fundraising banquet date is 

March 25, 2023 at the same venue as this year, 

the Wingspan Event Center. 
You can call or email Melody Kind to reserve your seats 

now—prices will remain the same as they were for our 

2022 fundraiser. The flyer will be out in later newsletters 

however you can use the same one that’s online at our 

webpage www.TualatinValleyOHA.com or that were in pre-

vious newsletters for a guide if you want to get a jump on 

reserving your seats/tables.  

***Youth Event Volunteers needed*** 

Interested in volunteering at our booth at the I’m Hooked 

event out at Henry Hagg Lake June 4th & 5th? Shifts start 

early 6:30am—11:30 & and 11—4.  

Contact Shelley Kind at 503-522-8723 to sign up or find out 

more information. 



THANK YOU to Amy Darr for being our May guest Speaker. Amy has been with ODFW for 

14 years as a wildlife biologist, in our district or management area for the last 4 years. Biologists split 

time between taking part in surveys, conservation, field work and paperwork. Our field office re-

ceives 30-50 calls per day. There are something like 26 different tasks they respond to including re-

sponding to damage complaints, mandatory reporting check ins, representing the agency on special 

work groups, dead animal reporting and inspecting wildlife rehabbers facilities are just a few of 

those tasks. They are hoping to bring back volunteers soon for spotlight surveys. You can call and let 

them know that you would like to participate. Keep in mind that they surveys are done at night with 

spotlights so dress warmly as the windows will be down and they take place in November  and De-

cember. 

Amy covered topics like deer & elk trends counts, Elk Hoof disease or (TAHD) and provided info on 

reporting it online. Chronic Wasting Disease (CWD) as it had been detected 50 miles from the Ore-

gon boarder. Oregon does have monitoring in place for CWD and they are working to do more. 

Amy says that if you have questions about wildlife in an area that you should call the ODFW wildlife 

biologist in the area of that animal/unit as they would be the most knowledgeable about the sub-

ject. The Sauvie Island Wildlife Management area is the one that covers our local area. 

 

     Top 5 questions from the public 

1. Can you put me in contact with a landowner? No, however they can provide landowners with 

hunter information so landowners can contact the hunter. 

2. Is a specific piece of land open for hunting for the General Antlerless Hunt (Damage Hunt) ? 

They do not have the latest information on that—Oregon Forest Industries has the most up to date 

information. You can find online maps at; Oregon-department-of-forestry-geo.hub.arcgis.com 

3. Do you trap animals/wildlife that I don’t want on my property? No they do not trap nuisance 

wildlife.  

4. Will you come out and remove and animal I don’t want on my property?  

No they do not trap nuisance wildlife but they will provide you resources of who can help you like 

the Oregon Trappers Association & OHA chapters known to help. 

5. An animal died on my property, will you come pick it up? No, they do not provide that service 

however they would like to talk with you about it and try to determine the cause if there is not a 

clear cause. Your County has resources for picking up dead animals on public property, you can call 

them to for instance to pick up a dead animal on the side of a roadway. 





CONGRATULATIONS 

to our members on their 

successful hunts/catches. 

 

Above left is Tyler Joramo, 

above right is TV OHA 

Vice President Kirk Nolan 

and right is Corey Kind. 



CONGRATULATIONS to our 

youth members.  

Above left is Jamie Hardwick,  

above right is Weston Keller and 

to the left are Parker & McKenna 

Mulholland practicing their  

archery skills. 
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The June Chapter Meeting is June 17th at Prime Time Restaurant & Sports Bar. The 

guest speaker is OSP Fish & Wildlife Trooper Tayler Jerome 

Come at 6 for dinner with the board, the meeting starts at 7pm. 

 

ADVERTISING — We offer advertising for a flat rate of $120 per year. Our newsletter goes out to 730 members This will be in the 

form of a business card, included somewhere in the newsletter.  If you are interested in advertising your business, please send an 

email to TVCOHA@outlook.com and we will get you the information. 
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